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             Spring 2021 At Last!     

 
Spring!  I always think of April and May as ‘in 

limbo’ months, where our gardens (and we as 

well), hover hopefully between the last dregs of 

winter and the beginnings of the arrival of better 

things to come.  Most of us begin to do some 

planting and start some seeds for our vegetable 

gardens.  My greenhouse is a wonderful spot to 

plant the first early lettuce, and by mid May they 

have gone rogue, taken the space completely over 

and have grown massive, requiring a boot out into 

the garden so other vegetables can be started.  By 

that time  they are strong enough to withstand any 

leftover ‘bad’ weather that may still arrive.  There 

is nothing as sweet as the first home grown 

produce. 

           Plants For Hummingbirds 
For many of us, attracting hummingbirds to our 

gardens is something we have done for years, and 

the same hummingbirds either remain all year, or 

return in the early Spring.  With our freezing spell  

during the winter of 2019, hummingbirds who 

winter in the lower mainland received more media 

attention, which was a good thing for those not 

familiar with these beautiful little creatures. 

If you are looking to attract these birds to your 

garden, they have their own special needs when it 

comes to plants.  Here are some of their favorites. 

- Butterfly Bush 

- Hyssops 

- Columbines 

- Trumpetvine 

- Flowering Quince 

- Cuphea 

- Delphiniums 

- Fuchsias 

- Coral Bells 

- Impatients 

- Bee Balm 

- Scented Geraniums/Geraniums 

- Salvias 

- Crocusmia  

- Phlox 

When choosing plants for my patio boxes and 

hanging baskets, I am careful to select their 

favorites for each container, and additionally, keep 

my feeder filled and cleaned and available all year. 

When given the choice, they seem to choose both 

options fairly equally.  In my garden ‘buffet’, their 

favorite plants are Crocusmia Lucifer and Cuphea. 
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In Memory of Helen Reid                          

A Founding Member of BRAGS 
     By Mark Reid 

 

Helen Reid has had a lifelong love of gardening.  

At a very early age in her picturesque hometown 

of Matlock in England she was given a small plot 

of garden two feet by two feet to tend. 

She didn’t begin to attend school until she was 

nine years old and during that time, she learned of 

the satisfaction that comes from being out in 

nature and working with plants and the soil.   
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She was a person who would grow attached to her 

plants and wouldn’t give up on them if they didn’t 

do well, she would nurture them until they were 

able to flourish. 

She also loved horses and went horseback riding 

every weekend for seven years with her friend, a 

boy her age, enjoying the scenic English 

countryside. 

She always had a garden and after the war she 

married, moved to Vancouver, then settled in 

Burnaby on Norland Street.  I would lay in my 

pram for hours while she worked in the garden 

nearby. 

The family, which consisted of Helen, my mother, 

Herbert, my father, my two sisters, Wendy and 

Sue, and myself, Mark, moved to a new home on 

Nursery Street not far from the Shadbolt Center for 

The Arts in the early seventies.  There she had a 

garden and tended her trees, shrubs, vegetable 

garden, flower garden and clematis plant which 

she was quite fond of, that grew upon the house on 

a trellis. 

She was active in the community serving on the 

Burnaby Beautification Committee: one 

Committee member suggested a contest to develop 

a rhododendron to commemorate the Centennial of 

Burnaby which was 1992.  An emblem of the 

contest was presented to the Queen mother.  One 

of the Judges of the contest was Les Clay, who had 

been a guest speaker at the Burnaby 

Rhododendron and Garden Society (BRAGS) 

meetings several times, a retired nurseryman from 
Langley, who grew some rhododendrons from 
seed and gave Helen one of those plants. She 

grew the tiny plant in a terrarium and nurtured it 

until it was large enough to be planted outdoors.  

She then gave the plant to her daughter in Hope 

where it grew for twenty years without blooming. 

This previous Summer, the first Summer since 

Helen passed away, the rhododendron bloomed for 

the first time, with white flowers.   

After moving to Courtyard Terrace, an assisted 

living home, Helen saw to it that plants and 

flowers were provided for the flower boxes at the 

front of the building. She had a garden in the 

backyard which included: a hanging flowerpot on 

the plant stand outside her window, along the path 

she had a small herb and flower garden.  Further 

down the path she had a hanging flowerpot of 

fuchsias, in a row of raised boxes there were: one 

fuchsia, two deer ferns, petunias and a dahlia.  

Next to that area there were clematis, Jerusalem 

artichoke, an azalea that I bought at the BRAGS 

plant auction, a bay leaf plant, mint and a tiny 

evergreen tree.  The main garden had her favorite 

plant, the fig tree as well as a ginko tree, raspberry 

canes, two huge pots of flowers, a trellis of 

clematis, a mound of zucchini plants, Swiss chard, 

lettuce, tomato, onion and garlic.  There was a 

lovable plush rabbit that had a tile pathway to the 

lettuce patch which she personally walked down 

the first time she saw the path.  In the courtyard 

she grew her sunflower plants which she entered in 

the annual sunflower growing contest there. 

When she was ninety-eight years old, I can 

remember her stepping up one and a half feet into  

her raised herb garden and demonstrating how she 

would like her herb garden spaded. 

She lived into her one hundredth year, enjoying 

outings into the garden until her final days. 

I think Helen approves of this story. 

             
  The 20 year Rhdodendron Bloom 

              
 

Thank you Mark for sharing such a wonderful life 

story of your mom Helen.  She was an amazing 

woman, and is remembered fondly by BRAGS. 
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Remember, if you have anything to share, - stories or pictures that you think 

our BRAGS members might enjoy, please send them on!  If you’ve been on 

a past vacation, or visited a local attraction, or saw something of interest, 

don’t be shy. We’d love to hear all about it!  

Send to Cheryl Fiddis at ecfiddis@telus.net. 

 

BRAGS Membership 

In Person Meetings on Pause… 
Still only $12 per year, BRAGS members share various gardening interests 

and enjoy monthly guest speakers, plus are entitled to discounts of regularly 

priced items at GardenWorks and other garden centres, simply by 

presenting their membership cards. Monthly meetings on the 1st 

Wednesday (excepting July & August) start at 7 pm at the Burnaby Village 

Museum, - Main Building, up on the 2nd floor.   Easy to get to with ample 

free parking and refreshments are served!  Please join us! 

 

Upcoming Meetings 

Events/Club News 
Kudos to Beth who has stepped up and continued to book our guest 

speakers…virtually!  Since March we have enjoyed our speakers via Zoom, 

and if you haven’t tuned in yet, we invite you to do so.  Installing Zoom is 

both free and easy and a great way to link up with your BRAGS friends. 

If you need help with installing or navigating Zoom, just ask one of the 

executive team for assistance. 

 

*March 3, 2021 -Ron Long “Once in a Lifetime Bloom in Death Valley” 

*April 7, 2021 -John Bimacombe “Mediterranean Style Gardening” 

May 6, 2021 - Stanley Park Ecology Society - “Owls in Stanley Park” 

June 3, 2021  - Stay tuned for details! 

 

 …July & August – BRAGS breaks for the summer… 

 

               Out & About            

Many of you have been ‘out and about’ walking a lot this past year, and 

getting to know your neighbourhoods well.  Some of you have shared 

pictures of gardens, spring flowers, blooming trees, and items of interest 

you found along the way.  Others have asked what a particular plant may 

be, and requested feedback.  If you wish to share, please do so, as members 

love to participate, and share their knowledge.  Plus it’s a great way to keep 

in touch until we can safely meet up once again. 

We all miss our meetings and our events, but hopefully BRAGS can resume 

normally later this year. 

 

                   Farewell Barbara Kulla 
Brags sends condolences to the family of long time member Barbara Kulla 

who passed away February 10th.  She will be missed. 
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